CARSON CITY LIQUOR AND ENTERTAINMENT BOARD

Minutes of the July 7, 2011 Meeting
Page 1 DRAFT

A meeting of the Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board was held during the regularly scheduled
Board of Supervisors meeting on Thursday, July 7, 2011 in the Community Center Sierra Room, 851 East
William Street, Carson City, Nevada.

PRESENT: Chairperson Robert Crowell
Member Karen Abowd
Member Shelly Aldean
Member Ken Furlong
Member John McKenna
Member Molly Walt

STAFF: Larry Werner, City Manager
Alan Glover, Clerk - Recorder
Randal Munn, Chief Deputy District Attorney
Kathleen King, Deputy Clerk / Recording Secretary

NOTE: A recording of these proceedings, the board’s agenda materials, and any written comments
or documentation provided to the Clerk during the meeting are part of the public record. These materials
are on file in the Clerk’s Office, and available for review during regular business hours.

10. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL (8:44:35) - Chairperson Crowell called the meeting to
order at 8:44 a.m. Mr, Glover called the roll; a quorum was present, including Member Furlong,.

11,  POSSIBLE ACTION ON APPROVAIL OF MINUTES - June 2, 2011 (8:44:57) - Member
Abowd moved to approve the minutes. Member Walt seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

12, PUBLICWORKSDEPARTMENT, BUSINESS LICENSE DIVISION - POSSIBLE ACTION
TO APPROVE RORY BEDORE AS THE LIQUOR MANAGER FOR THE CARSON STATION
HOTEL / CASINO, LIQUOR LICENSE NO. 12-27609, LOCATED AT 900 SOUTH CARSON
STREET (8:45:27) - Chairperson Crowell introduced this item. Principal Planner Jennifer Pruitt reviewed
the agenda materials, noting staff’s recommendation of approval. (8:46:24) Chairperson Crowell invited
Mr. Bedore to the podium. Rory Bedore, representing Triple 7 Gaming dba Carson Station, introduced
himself for the record. In response to a question, Mr. Bedore advised that Triple 7 Gaming does not
tolerate the sale of alcohol to minors. In response to a further question, he advised that the “bar staff has
gone through the Sheriff’s program to be trained and then we have a roving security ... 24 hours a day.”
Mr. Bedore introduced other Carson Station representatives who were present in the meeting room. In
response to a further question, Mr. Bedore discussed plans for the Carson Station improvement project.
Chairperson Crowell thanked Mr. Bedore for the investment in Carson City, and thanked the Russell family
for all they have done for the community, Chairperson Crowell invited Mr. Bedore to stop by the Mayor’s
office.

Member Furlong acknowledged support for staff’s recommendation of approval. Chairperson Crowell
entertained a motion. Member Abowd moved to approve Rory Bedore as the liquor manager for the
Carson Station Hotel / Casino, liquor license no. 12-27609, located at 900 South Carson Street,
Carson City. Member Aldean seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0. The board members thanked
Mr, Bedore,




CARSON CITY LIQUOR AND ENTERTAINMENT BOARD

Minutes of the July 7, 2011 Meeting
Page 2 DRAFT

13.  ACTION TO ADJOURN (8:51:37) - Chairperson Crowell adjourned the meeting at 8:51 a.m.

The Minutes of the July 7, 2011 Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board meeting are so approved this
day of August, 2011.

ROBERT L. CROWELL, Chair

ATTEST:

ALAN GLOVER, Clerk - Recorder




